
 
 

CONTINUATION OF MEETING 
 

COMMERCIAL AUTOMOBILE COMMITTEE 
 
 
 The meeting of the Commercial Automobile Committee held on March 15, 2023 has been 
continued.  The session will be held virtually via Zoom video conferencing software on 

 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 29, 2023 AT 10:00 A.M. 

 
 If you plan to attend this session and are not a member of this Committee, please RSVP by 
completing the Visitor Security Form located in the Contact Us/Visitor Information section of CAR’s 
website.  CAR will then forward to you, via email, meeting access information.  Please do not share access 
information provided by CAR but refer others wishing to attend the meeting to CAR's Visitor Security 
Form. 

 
 

MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE 
 

Mr. Thomas DePaulo – Chair 
Cabot Risk Strategies, LLC 

 
  
 Ms. Kristina Broskey MAPFRE U.S.A. Corporation 
 Ms. Annmarie Castonguay The Hanover Insurance Company 
 Ms. Mary McConnell   Safety Insurance Company 
 Ms. Sharon Murphy Acadia Insurance Company 
 Mr. John Olivieri, Jr. J.K. Olivieri Insurance Agency, Inc. 
 Mr. Tiago Prado BRZ Insurance, LLC 
 Mr. Thomas Skelly, Jr. Deland, Gibson Insurance Associates, Inc. 
 Mr. Barry Tagen Pilgrim Insurance Company 
 Mr. Mark Winiker A-Affordable Insurance Agency, Inc. 
 Mr. David Zawilinski Arbella Insurance Group 
  
 
 
 
 Please be advised that the meeting of the Commercial Automobile Committee held on March 15, 
2023 has been continued to enable further discussion on Docket #CAC22.05 – AIB Commercial 
Automobile Insurance Manual and Endorsement Changes.  The continued discussion will include but is not 
limited to additional feedback relative to: 
 

• the analysis of the 03/06 to 11/20 version of the Business Auto Policy (BAP) 
• the analysis of the 03/06 Truckers coverage form to the 11/10 BAP/Motor Carrier (MC) 

Endorsement 
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• questions raised by staff in regard to the schedule of endorsement forms and required upgrades 
corresponding to the policy form upgrades  

• consideration of the benefits and drawbacks of a single-step implementation plan to  adopt all  new 
policy forms and endorsements  versus a two-step implementation involving the adoption of the 
newer version of the BAP and MC Endorsement, followed by a subsequent adoption of the Auto 
Dealers Policy.  

 
 
 

 TIMOTHY GALLIGAN 
 Actuarial and Statistical Services Director 

 
Boston, Massachusetts 
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